
Dates 

15.7.2022 transition hour 
2:00-3:00pm 

15.7.2022 Reports home 

20.7.2022 Reception 
graduation day (am) 

20.7.2022 Leavers assembly 
(pm) 

22.7.2022 Break up for 
summer 2:00pm 

11.7.2022 

Early Help 

Jade is in school full-time and you can 

contact her by ringing the school office 

on 01772 743531 or sending her an 

email directly to jade.m@kingsfold-

pri.lancs.sch.uk.  She will always get 

back to you as quickly as she can, 

however during busy times this may 

take longer.   

Please do not send children in at drop-

off or pick-up times to get Jade and 

use the above methods to make 

contact instead. 

PARENTAL CONFLICT 

There have been some reports of 

parental conflict outside of 

school.  We would advise any 

conflict or intimidating behaviour 

to be reported to the police 

outside of the school premises.  

The last thing we want is for 

children to witness behaviour 

like this. Anything then flagged 

by the police will be shared via 

Operation Encompass. 

Attendance 

Reception—91% 

Year 1&2—93% 

Year 3&4—93% 

Year 4&5—92% 

Year 6—94% 

Whole school—93% 

Attendance will come out on the end 

of year reports for individual children. 
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SATs Results 

We received our SATs scores 

last week.  We reported these 

to the pupils and we are 

pleased with the progress our 

children have made towards 

those personal goals. 

————————————— 

Reading = 64% 

Writing = 64% 

Maths = 40% 

Combined = 28% 

 

Awards 

We will be voting for the 

end of year trophies and 

shields over the coming 

week and I will be taking 

these to have the last 3 

year’s worth of names 

engraved. 

Good luck! 

Behaviour Assembly 

On Friday 8th, the community police 

came to talk to Key Stage 2 around 

behaviour outside of school.  This has 

been something we have wanted to 

target following numerous concerns 

raised at both Kingsfold Park and Hurst 

Grange Park regarding anti-social 

behaviour.  If there are incidents 

outside of school, please contact the 

local police—101. 


